
February 11, 2021 

HB 706 Cannabis - Medical Cannabis – Dispensary Grower–Processor License 

Before the House Judiciary and Health and Government Operations Committees 

POSITION: FAVORABLE WITH AMENDMENTS 

Dear Chair Clippinger, and Chair Pendergrass:  

My name is Warren Lemley, and I am president of Peake ReLeaf, a medical cannabis 

dispensary, located in Rockville, Maryland.  We strongly support Maryland allowing 

dispensaries to be awarded processing and low tiered grow licenses. 

SUPPLY ISSUES: 

Maryland’s medical cannabis market has struggled with supply issues since the inception of its 

medical program. Too few grow licenses were awarded, this was then exacerbated by allowing 

entities to own up to four dispensaries leading to further consolidation in Maryland’s medical 

cannabis industry. The industry is rife with consolidation, and vertically integrated businesses 

that prioritize selling product to affiliated licenses or licensees they work with in other states. 

This preferential treatment has resulted in a supply shortage for certain medical 

cannabis products and higher prices for independent dispensaries.



HIGH WHOLESALE PRICES: 

Too few growers’ licenses has resulted in high wholesale costs and a less competitive 

marketplace in Maryland. According to “Leaflink’s Wholesale Cannabis Pricing Guide 2020”  

https://www.pricingguide.leaflink.com/2020 , Maryland has the second highest wholesale 

costs in the United States, second only to Alaska. I have attached the report below. 

LOW TIERED GROW LICENSE SHOULD BE AVAILABLE TO DISPENSARIES: 

Dispensary ownership in Maryland includes the greatest number of minorities and women within 

the Maryland cannabis industry.  Allowing dispensaries to obtain low tiered grow licenses would 

further help to increase diversity within the cannabis industry.  

Awarding dispensaries low tiered grow licenses would also bring more sustainability to the 

Maryland medical market. It would allow dispensaries to supply a portion of their own inventory 

and provide more diversified products to patients. Thereby reducing overall costs to the 

patients. Finally, awarding dispensaries grow-processing licenses would help to reduce the 

current consolidation in the industry and would help ensure dispensaries are better able to avoid 

product shortages and price instability.  

We urge a Favorable with Amendments report.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Warren Lemley 

President, Peake ReLeaf  

https://www.pricingguide.leaflink.com/2020







